Minutes of the Meeting of the Strategy Committee of St. Giles School Governing Body held on Tuesday 27th September 2022 at 6.00 p.m. 

Present:

Kathleen Shields (Resources) (Chair)


Katherine Lewis – Head Teacher
Ken Morcombe (Achievement & Standards)

Paul Thirkettle – Vice Chair


Caroline Horgan – Deputy Head Teacher
Also Present: Colin Milsom (Clerk)
1.
Apologies and Quorum
The meeting was quorate.
The committee noted the resignation of Michael Swadling from the board and wished to record their thanks to him for his service to the school and the board, both as a member and also in his capacity as Chair.

Kathleen Shields, one of the joint vice chairs would be acting chair until the election of a new chair at the full board meeting in November.

2.
Declaration of Pecuniary Interest 

There were no declarations regarding changes to current interests and the agenda items for this meeting.

3.
Minutes of the meeting held on the 26th April 2022 and matters arising


The minutes of the meeting held on the 26th April 2022 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the chair.   
There were no identified matters arising.
4.
Urgent Matters   

A & S 1st Autumn term meeting – It was agreed to move the date to the 17th October and the clerk would advise board members.
Action CM
Membership – In addition to the resignation recorded above, it was noted that Karen Skeets, whose term of office as a Parent Governor would have ended this term had also stood down from the board.   The committee thanked Karen for work on the board during her term.   The school would undertake an election process to fill the vacancy.

Action KL
LA board member – As Michael Swadling was an LA appointment this would be dealt with through Octavo however the committee felt that it would be helpful to have the post filled by a governor with previous experience as well as some finance and HR skills.   The clerk would advise Octavo.

Action CM
The committee noted that Ken Morcombe and Caroline Horgan had been re-appointed as co-opted governors to the board.   This was undertaking by email and the result would be formally recorded at the full board meeting.

Curlita Campbell would come to the end of her current term as a co-opted governor on the 4th December 2022 and this would be an agenda item for the meeting on the 30th November.

Catering – A tendering process was in place to replace Chartwell's who had decided to terminate their contract at the end of the autumn term.   Two possible contractors had been selected and the board would be kept informed.

Q. Can the menu be rationalised so that it is simpler and only portion sizes vary between primary and secondary?
A. That is already the case.

Q. Do nursery pupils stay over the lunch period and could they also have a meal?
A. Yes they are in school over the lunch period but they are not eligible for free meals and some parents send in food for the children.

Q. Could the contractors run theme meals which might encourage greater staff participation?
A. This used to happen but could be raised with the tenderers. 

5.
Committee Structure and Chairs

At the present time there were no changes to the membership of the committees.   Karen Skeets had been a member of the Achievement & Standards Committee and it was anticipated that her replacement would also join this committee.

At the present time there were no changes to the committee chairs.

The committee terms of reference would be considered by the committees and any proposed changes submitted to the full board meeting for approval.

6.
Governor Training

It was noted that the Bespoke session had been used for Complaint Training this year.   Octavo sent out regular notifications of training sessions to all governors.   The clerk informed the committee that he had requested an up to date analysis of training attended and this would be sent to Ken Morcombe.

7.
Future Developments for St Giles School

Michael Swadling had proposed an off-site meeting between board members and the school HST and it was agreed that this should still go ahead.   The proposed date was the 11th October and Kathleen Shields would contact to establish the agreed location and time so that board members could be informed.
Action KS
8.
Committee Agendas
Resources 10th October – In addition to the listed items a more detailed discussion on catering options and ways of increasing adult participation would be discussed along with an update on the tendering process.   It was agreed that this could be a “blended meeting and if so the staff room would be used and it would be a “Zoom” meeting. 
Assessment & Standards 17th October and 9th November – The outline areas were agreed and the committee would also look at areas of the SDP to see how governor monitoring could be linked to specific target areas.   In addition, the committee would consider how members could be linked to specific core subjects.

9.
School Development Plan
The new document had been circulated and was agreed.   A more detailed discussion would take place at A & S Committee.
The Head Teacher had circulated a report which covered an update on the current pupil population which stood at 116 although 4 were due to leave and 2 more were likely to join the school.   In addition, it appeared that there would be additional pupils joining the nursery.   Some of the proposed pupils did not yet have an EHCP which complicated the staffing position which was already difficult because of the problems attracting staff to some of the part time posts as a result of the current economic climate and the increase in child care and pre/after school provision.   This could also have an impact on the current staff and applications form staff for changes to their contract hours to accommodate childcare.

Pay Awards – The committee noted the current position and the indication that no additional funding would be provided to meet any additional costs.

Q, Are the teacher unions balloting for industrial action with regard to their pay offer? 
A. Yes they are and this will take place in mid-October.

Transport – It would appear that the LA had abandoned its idea of bringing the contract back in house as HATS continued to provide transport for the pupils.

OfSTED – The committee noted the amendments to the framework.   Based on the normal cycle, the school could be subject to an inspection in the near future.

Policies and documents

The Data Protection Policy had been agreed by board members by email.

The Business Continuity Plan had been circulated to the board and the committee agreed this.   If necessary, a more detailed discussion could take place at the Resources Committee.

The Infection Control Risk Assessment had been updated and was agreed by the committee.

Q. Has the school been provided with any additional covid testing kits that could be used by staff?
A. No it has not.   The school has a few left which are used in an emergency situation but the expectation is that if necessary staff undertake this at home and purchase their own kits.
All three documents would be formally minuted by the full board at their November meeting.

10.
Any Other Business

There was no other business.
7.
Publication of Minutes


It was agreed as there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Minutes, the Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the chair.

8.
Dates of future meetings

The following dates were agreed and the board would look at the possibility of how these could be conducted.   All meetings would commence at 6.00 p.m.

Autumn 2022

Resources 10th October

A & S 17th October (1st meeting) – new date
A & S 9th November (2nd meeting)

FGB 30th November

Spring 2023

Strategy 10th January

A & S 18th January

Resources 22nd March
FGB 30th March
Summer 2023

Strategy 25th April

A & S 10th May

Resources 12th July

FGB 19th July
An additional A & S Data meeting may be held prior to the FGB meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.00 p.m.

Agreed and approved by the governors and signed by the chair of the meeting.
Date ……………………………

Chairman ………………………….. 
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